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 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 

 Denver, Colorado 80203 

 

April 2, 2019 

 

Ralph Bell 

Castle Rock Construction Co. of Colorado, LLC 

6274 S. Racine Circle 

Centennial, CO 80111 

 

RE: Hasser Borrow Pit, File No. M-2019-015, Receipt of Special 111 Construction 

Materials Reclamation Permit Application, Notice of Incompleteness 

 

Mr. Bell, 

 

On March 29, 2019, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received your Special 

111 Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Application package for the Hasser Borrow Pit, File 

No. M-2019-015. Preliminary review of the application determined the following items must be 

received before the Division can consider your application as being complete for filing purposes:  

 

APPLICATION FORM:   
 

1) You submitted a Construction Materials Special Operation 111(1)(b) Permit Application for the 

proposed operation. This is not the appropriate application to submit for a project that involves 

a government contract. Please re-submit your materials using a Construction Materials Special 

(111) Operation Permit Application. This application can be downloaded from the Division’s 

website at www.mining.state.co.us. 

 

It is not necessary to re-submit exhibits/documents which are also required for the (111) 

application, such as the Performance Warranty, Financial Warranty, or Legal Right of Entry. 

 

APPLICATION FEE:   
 

2) The Division received your $400.00 application fee, which is the fee required for a 111(1)(b) 

application. However, as noted above, a (111) application must be submitted for the proposed 

operation, which has a required application fee of $898.00. Therefore, please submit the 

additional required fee of $498.00 with your (111) application. 

 

Your application will not be considered complete for filing purposes until the information listed above 

is received and found sufficient to begin our technical review. A decision date will be established fifteen 

(15) calendar days from the date of filing.  
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Pursuant to Rule 1.4.1(8), the Applicant has 60 days from the date of this correspondence to address the 

filing deficiencies identified by the Division, due by June 1, 2019. If, at the end of the 60-day period, 

the application has not been considered filed by the Division, the application may be denied. 

 

This letter shall not be construed to mean there are no other technical deficiencies in your application. 

The Division will review your application for technical adequacy after the filing deficiencies are 

satisfied. 

 

If you have any questions, you may contact me by telephone at 303-866-3567, ext. 8129, or by email 

at amy.eschberger@state.co.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Amy Eschberger 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

 

Cc: Michael Cunningham, DRMS 
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